
Annual Financial Statement and Audit Report 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the annual financial statement of the Treasurer of the Village of 
Port Washington North, Nassau County, New York, has been filed with the Village Clerk for the 
fiscal year June 1, 2022 through May 31, 2023 and is available for inspection at the Village Hall, 
3 Pleasant Avenue, Port Washington, New York; and 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the fiscal affairs of the Village of Port Washington North 
for the period beginning June 1, 2022 and ending on May 31, 2023 have been examined by 
Cullen & Danowski LLP and that the independent auditor’s report has been filed in my office 
where it is available as a public record for inspection by all interested persons. Pursuant to 
section 35 of the General Municipal Law, the governing board of the Village may, in its 
discretion, prepare a written response to the report of external audit by Cullen & Danowski LLP 
and file any such response in my office, 3 Pleasant Avenue, Port Washington, New York, as a 
public record for inspection by all interested persons. 
 

Dated: January 17, 2024 
Port Washington, New York 

By Order of the Board of Trustees 
VILLAGE OF PORT WASHINGTON NORTH 

Palma Torrisi, Village Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


